
 

   

 

 

Curitiba, December 23, 2023 

 

 

To: Kimyo International University in Tashkent, Uzbekistan 

Subjet: Letter of Condolence 

 

 

The International Traditional Karate Federation – ITKF expresses its 

sadness at the passing of Prof. Janpolat Kudaybergenov, eminent Rector of 

Kimyo International University in Tashkent - KIUT. Prof. Kudaybergenov was an 

outstanding professor in the scientific field and in the area of management and 

will undoubtedly be greatly missed and missed at his educational institution. 

ITKF will always be grateful for the support provided by Prof. 

Kubaybergernov to ITKF Asia/Oceania and ITKF Uzbebistan Traditional Karate. 

We at ITKF, who had the opportunity to get to know and establish 

partnership protocols with KIUT, express our condolence and solidarity with 

family, friends and everyone at Kimyo International University. 

 

 

          Gilberto Gaertner, PhD 

        ITKF Chairman 


